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Serving the Lord in New Zealand since 1988

February 2020

Dear Praying Friends,

The last few months have been a whirlwind of activity, so | apologize for the lateness of this letter. We started the
year with our annual Family Camp for the churches across the South Island. | was camp director again this year, so that
meant weeks of preparation as we worked out lodging, menu prep and buying of food, organizing the preaching
schedule and all the many volunteers that took over different aspects of the work. We ended up with the highest
attendance that we have had in many years. It was a wonderful time of preaching, singing and sweet fellowship. I've
been asked to head things up again next year and | am already anxious to see what the Lord will do.

One of our greatest prayer requests is always for the Lord to raise up workers from within our church. The Lord has
been doing some wonderful things in the hearts of our people. Recently one of our men, David, approached me after
church and said, “Pastor, I've been watching as you have to do the song leading and preaching and everything else. |
would like to relieve your load, so could | be your song leader?” David is from the Philippines and his father is a pastor
there. He was the song leader for his father. | started him on a Wednesday night to try him. Then | had him to do
Sunday nights. Next Sunday he starts song leading in all services. He is a great blessing and help.

That isn’t all that the Lord is doing. The blessings just keep
getting sweeter. As | mentioned in our last letter, the men in our
institute class have become excited about preparing messages
and preaching. | am seeing so much growth in them. I've been
burdened lately about the need to restart our youth ministry in
our church. We had to stop it about two years ago as our number
of teens had dwindled. | mentioned my burden to the men in our
institute class and said that if | restarted it | would need helpers
and men to teach and preach. They all responded that they were
excited and wanted to be a part. | then said that my real desire
would be to turn it over to one of the men and to have him run it.
Immediately Jeff said that he and his wife have been praying :
together since December that the Lord would give them a ministry S \
in the church that they could lead. They had started praying for a ministry at the same time that | started praying about
restarting the youth ministry. Isn’t that a strange coincidence? Praise the Lord!!! Jeff and Sunshine are a tremendous
blessing and | know they will do a wonderful job. Jeff said he wants to watch me run the first few meetings and then
he will take over. It looks like we may have more workers than we will have teens, but that isn’t a bad way to start.

We have had many times over the years where we were struggling in the ministry here. These last few months feel
like the Lord has opened the windows of heaven and is showering us with blessings. Our Sunday evening attendance
has increased greatly since November. | have tried to figure out if there is anything that we are doing differently over
the last few months and | can’t see anything. All | can say is that the Lord has been gracious. Thank you for your faithful
prayers.
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